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December 11, 2018 

 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
 
 
Re: 2019 Price Cap IR Rates Application – Draft Decision and Order Acceptance 

Board File No.: EB-2018-0024 
 
Dear Ms. Walli,  
 
Entegrus Powerlines Inc. (“Entegrus”) has reviewed the Draft Decision and Order issued December 
7, 2018, in respect of the above noted file.  Entegrus confirms that the draft Tariff of Rates and 
Charges for the Entegrus-St. Thomas rate zone as shown in Schedule A is complete and accurate.  
Entegrus confirms that the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges for the Entegrus-Main rate zone shown 
in Schedule B is complete and accurate, with the following exception: 
 

- Appendix B, Page 9 of 13: As originally approved in the Entegrus-Main 2016 Cost of Service 
(EB-2015-0061), the Standby Power Service Classification is intended to reflect rates for 
both the General Service > 50 kW and the Large Use rate classes.  The Standby Power rates 
align with the Distribution Volumetric Rate for these classes.  Accordingly, Entegrus 
respectfully requests the Large Use Standby Charge be updated to the 2019 rate of 
$2.3622/kW and the General Service > 50 kW Standby Charge description be added as 
previously approved and rate updated to the 2019 rate of $3.3573/kW. 

 
Entegrus notes that the LRAMVA amount included in the Entegrus-Main Rate Generator Model on 
Tab “4. Billing Det for Def-Var” does not tie to the draft decision.  The Rate Generator Model 
currently reflects the originally requested balance of $152,720.  However, updating to the revised 
amount of $151,876 does not change the rate class specific rate rider amounts included in the draft 
Tariff of Rates and Charges for Entegrus-Main.   Entegrus respectfully requests the Entegrus-Main 
Rate Generator Model be updated for alignment purposes upon issuance of the Decision. 
 
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (519) 352-6300 extension 
243 or via email at regulatory@entegrus.com.   
 
  



 

 

Sincerely, 
 
[Original Signed By] 
 
Andrya Eagen 
Manager of Regulatory & Reporting 
(519) 352-6300 x243 
Email: andrya.eagen@entegrus.com 
 
cc:  Marc Abramovitz, Ontario Energy Board 
 Chris Cowell, Entegrus, Chief Financial and Regulatory Officer & VP Administration 
 David Ferguson, Entegrus, VP of Regulatory & Human Resources  
 


